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August 15, 2019


The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski:

This letter transmits legislation that will, if enacted, implement sales tax authority granted to local governments by the state of Washington in Chapter 338, Laws of Washington 2019 (Substitute House Bill 1406). Implementation of this authority enables King County to increase regional funding for affordable housing. As required by state statute, two pieces of legislation are needed: the first ordinance expresses King County’s intent to exercise the sales tax authority while the second ordinance implements the tax.  This letter transmits the ordinance to implement the sales tax.

Substitute House Bill 1406 grants local governments the authority to receive a state sales tax credit for imposing a local sales tax for affordable and supportive housing. This provides a unique opportunity for King County to increase resources to address critical housing needs with no net impact to King County taxpayers.

In order for King County to maximize the potential benefit of the sales tax credit, it is necessary for the County to implement the tax prior to any city within King County imposing it. King County’s action does not impact the potential revenue city governments will collect if they choose to exercise their authority under the same statute. Therefore, because affordable housing is the primary strategy for addressing the homelessness state of emergency, I ask Council to declare an emergency to expedite the passage of this legislation. 

These ordinances further the Health and Human Services and Accessible, Affordable Housing goals of the King County Strategic Plan. These ordinances also align with King County’s Equity and Social Justice Strategic Plan commitments to increase housing funding and increase housing stability. 

Thank you for your consideration of these ordinances. This important legislation will help create more affordable housing, provide stability for persons experiencing homelessness, and reduce disparities in access to housing.



If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Leo Flor, Director, King County Department of Community and Human Services, at 206-477-4384.


Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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